## IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN SPECIAL MEETING AUGUST 14, 1963

A special meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held Wednesday, August 14, 1963, at 8:00 p.m. Present were Chairman Edward F. Moynihan, Edward E. Kreitsek, Richard C. Venne, Special Town Counsel J. Fleet Cowden, Thomas J. Mullen of Mullen Lumber Company and his attorney, John B. Jenney, and Clifton F. Giles, Executive Secretary.

- 1. <u>Mullen Lumber Company</u>: The entire case concerning the alleged violation by Mullen Lumber Company of the zoning by-laws was reviewed. Mr. Mullen claims that a year or so after he started his business in 1955, the building was enlarged and, at the time, a new site plan was filed. There is no record of this site plan in the Town Clerk's office or in the Planning Board files. It was finally agreed by Mr. Mullen and Mr. Jenney that a rough draft of a revised site plan would be submitted to the Selectmen by August 22, 1963. Mr. Mullen agreed also that there would be some planting as a screen, allowance for a parking lot, and that the area for stacking lumber would not encroach on the street side of the building. If the Selectmen can approve this plan, a complete new site plan will be drawn up and filed to cover the present operations of the Mullen Lumber Company.
- 2. <u>Pot Shop</u>: Special Town Counsel Cowden brought up the fact that several citizens had complained to him about the operations, in recent weeks, of the Pot Shop on Boston Post Road. It had been understood that Mr. Vincent Zarilli would file a new site plan with the Planning Board, but a check with the Planning Board as of this date reveals that no site plan has been filed. The Board, therefore, agreed that the Special Town Counsel would impose the full intent of the injunction on the Pot Shop.
- 3. <u>Town Counsel</u>: The Board Formally interviewed Mr. J. Fleet Cowden and Mr. Frank Kilburn on their applications for the position of Town Counsel. Mr. John C. Powers is to be interviewed on his application for this position later in the week.
- 4. Warrants: The Selectmen signed the payroll warrants and the bills schedule warrants.

Meeting adjourned: 11:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton Giles Executive Secretary